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Unfortunately, clubs are currently postponed however, we 

hope to have these up and running again as soon as we can. 

Watch this space! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Week Ending:  

Friday 12th November 2021 

 
Hill Top 92.85 

Dove 92.31 

Wainwright 93.53 

Whole School: 92.2 

 

 

 

Fred the Fire-Sneezing Dragon – 

Fay Evans  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fred is a lovable young dragon 

whose fiery sneezes keep 

causing chaos at school. He is 

teased by his classmates, until 

he accidentally saves the day. 

Discover how Fred the Fire-

Sneezing Dragon goes from 

zero, to hero in this 

heartwarming rhyming tale.  

Learn the simple actions, join in 

and have fun as you sneeze 

along with Fred. Ah-choo! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HUGE Congratulations to this week’s Class Champions: 

 

Hill Top Class: Francesca - thank you for being such a super help in the classroom. You are a star at tidying up and you 

will always help out a friend. 

Dove Class: Zara - You're always kind and generous, you think of others and if you think you can help you will go out 

of your way to do so. This week you've really shown true kindness, reaching out to others in the class selflessly. Well 

done! 

Wainwright Class: Ava - for looking out for everybody on our trip on Tuesday 

 

 

 

 
 

Breakfast Club; with Mrs Shaw and Mrs Pett. 8:00am – 8:45am 

Like us on Facebook: Flookburgh C of E Primary School           Visit our website at: www.flookburgh.cumbria.sch.uk 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and families, 

A fabulous end to our week with yesterday's Remembrance Service.  A huge thank you to Miss Horne for being able to 

sort out the 'live streaming' of the service - it was wonderful to see how many of you were able to 'join' us and the lovely 

comments you made. 

All of our children were fantastic, as you could see but, there has to be a very special mention for Mikey Anderson whose 

rendition of the Last Post followed by the reveille brought a lump to everyone's throat and a tear to our eyes.  Thank 

you too, to Mitch Rowlandson for coming in to offer a little reassurance to Mikey as well as taking the time to do a bit 

of 'ad hoc tuition' with one or two other budding musicians we have after the service! 

Finally, thank you to everyone for coming to Parents' Evening (Miss Horne will be in touch to rearrange for Y4/5).  We 

loved having you in school and hope to be 'opening up' as soon as we can so, please bear with us, we are working very 

hard to get back to normal asap! 

As always, take care and stay safe, Gill  

 

Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always, take care and stay safe, 

Gill 

 

Headteacher Award  
Our weekly Headteacher Award is always linked to our Christian Value for the term; this term we are 
learning all about Respect. 
 

Our Headteacher Award’s this week have been awarded to; 
Hill Top Class: Ramsey 
Dove Class: Annie 
Wainwright Class: Mille 
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National Online Safety Details:  

• www.nationalonlinesafety.com  

• Twitter - @natonlinesafety 

• Facebook - /NationalOnlineSafety 

• Phone - 0800 368 8061 

Adverse Weather School Closure Procedure: We shall send a text message to 

notify you of a school closure as early as possible on the day; further 

information about school closures can also be found on the Cumbria County 

Council website: https://www.cumbria.gov.uk/school_closures 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERNET SAFETY LINKS:  

 

 

 

 

 

Ofsted December 2018 says, 

‘This school continues to be Good’ 

https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-

centre 

ALL COVID UPDATES WILL BE SHARED ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.flookburgh.cumbria.sch.uk 

 

 

School Lunches – if you are wanting your child to have school meals, please ensure menu selections are made via ParentPay       

no later than 10pm on a Thursday evening for the following week. 

 

 Tower Wood – Tuesday 9th November 

Wainwright Class 

Orienteering – Wainwright Class  

Wainwright Class had a fabulous morning orienteering in 

our school grounds.  They used specially prepared maps of 

our grounds to navigate and find specific locations 

following a course that Mrs Bell had set up early on 

Thursday morning.  The children had a great time learning 

all about map reading and what the symbols mean and 

how to use them.  They’re already becoming quite the 

experts!  Our second session this week, built on all the skills 

we have been learning, including new words and phrases 

such as, 'orientation' and 'walking through the map'! 

The children were really excited once again and can't wait 

for next week for the last session on the school site before 

we set off to put all of our learning into practice at Cartmel 

Park and finally at Fell Foot. 

Well done children, you were all fantastic!  

 

On Tuesday, Wainwright class ventured on their school 

trip to Tower Wood Outdoor Adventure Centre. Although 

it was very wet, we had the best time climbing fells and 

canoeing on Lake Windermere.  

The view was fairly limited at the top of Gummers How, 

but the sense of achievement was quite special for our 

pupils and I know that lots of children were excited to 

bring back their families when the weather is better.  

We also have some fantastic rowers, who enjoyed racing 

each other and playing water games. As always, we were 

incredibly proud of our budding little Wainwrighter’s and 

we are looking forward to working with Tower Wood next 

year for the Outdoor Adventure sessions planned for Y5 

and 6. 
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